EAST AMWELL TOWNSHIP
RECYCLING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
February 7, 2023 - TUESDAY, 7:30 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER AND STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE

The reorganization meeting of the Recycling Committee was called to order at 7:32 PM on 
February 7, 2023 by R. Georgett.      


2023 ATTENDANCE (X- present; E – excused; A – absent - * attendance via Zoom)
	Recycling Committee Member 

	1/10/2023
	2/7/2023
	3/14/2023 (revised)
	4/4/2023
	5/2/2023
	6/6/2023
	7/5/2023 (revised)
	8/1/2023
	9/5/2023
	10/3/2023
	11/7/2023 (virtual)
	12/5/2023

	Rachael Atlee
	*
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Kate Chichon
	*
	A
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Mike Cotrufello
	*
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Rosemary Georgett
	*
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Susan Kadlec
	X
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Tara Ramsey Township Committee (non voting)
	X
	A
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Leo Rommel
	X
	*
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Environmental Commission Liaison - Vacant
	na
	Na
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Member (2+) Vacant
	na
	Na
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Others present: 

In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, this is a regular meeting of the Recycling Committee pursuant to the Notice published in the December 18, 2022 issue of the Hunterdon County Democrat. A copy of the agenda was forwarded to the Hunterdon County Democrat, the Trenton Times and placed on the Township Website and Bulletin Board. 


AGENDA REVIEW – L. Rommel said we should discuss VIP articles and it will be covered under IX. Unfinished Business, F. as a standing item each month.  R. Atlee said we should discuss her and Mike’s status on the committee.    

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]OPEN TO THE PUBLIC –R. Georgett made a motion to recognize that no members of the public are in attendance, S. Kadlec seconded and all voted in favor.       

[bookmark: _heading=h.30j0zll]ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES - The minutes from the January 10, 2022 meeting was put forward and S. Kadlec made a motion that was seconded by R. Atlee to accept the minutes was carried with no objections.    

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS – R. Georgett there are no vouchers for approval, however, there are two informational vouchers for Clean Communities (CC) which this committee oversees.  She continued that one voucher is for her, R. Georgett’s, salary which is covered by CC Grant funds and therefore cost neutral to the Township.  The second voucher is for postage and mailing costs for the Clean Community flier, that was sent together with the tax mailing.  R. Georgett said the cost was $593.33 which is 50% of the total tax mailing cost as agreed in the CC 2022 spending plan.  M. Cotrufello asked when the CC funds arrive, and R. Georgett said it is typically in the fall that funds arrive.  Grant distributions are roughly 18 to 24 months delayed.   

REPORTS -  

Quarterly Report Updates:  

Depot Reports – R. Atlee said that she provided a summary via email and reviewed the details as noted below.
· Grit yard opened at 8, and started depot around 8:45.
· Cars 114; about 50/50 split for depot and electronics. 
· Clear and cold 10 deg 
· This set up worked great, allows dual flow of traffic with the electronics on the far side toward the road
· Need 8 more large orange cones. People kept running over the cones.  
· Materials for additional signage needed – Leo will research and work with Rosemary to have them made.  
· We handed out “Bag Up NJ” bags and “I love East Amwell” stickers along with VIPs. About 2 boxes of swag bags remain
· The step to the main door is broken. Jason S was contacted for repair by both Tara and Rosemary.  Jason S. has confirmed that it is repaired.  
· Styrofoam doesn’t need to picked up just yet, about full to the door.  We need another roll of BIG clear bags for the Styrofoam.  R. Georgett will ask J. Silverthorn to order them.  
· TREX: 163lb remaining+ 146.9lb new TREX
—Feb trex needs a drop off and Kate will coordinate.  Tara’s husband is backup.

· Terracycle  - Kate will coordinate pick up & drop off at the school. 
-ink cartridges need picked up
-phones need picked up
-semi sort process worked well, oral vs non oral
-pop top keys… we have a bag full and don’t know what to do with them.  
-Batteries x2 boxes to be shipped by Mike and Rachael — 1 partial box   We only have 1 empty box left
-New cork box is in and half full.  This includes a large bucket of corks collected prior to receiving the box.

· Egg cartons
100 - 18egg cardboard cartons
20 - 12egg cardboard cartons
10 - 12egg Styrofoam
30 - 18egg plastic
20 - 12egg plastic
2 - 24egg Styrofoam

· Cardboard dumpster is 85%   Bottle and can is 30%

· Paper for animal alliance also collected

· Volunteers:  Rachael, Mike Cotrufello. Leo R., Tara R and son, Jason B, Rick W.,
Sue K., Beatrice G., Rosemary G., Andrea B. +2 volunteers who came with Jason 

S. Kadlec said that the positioning of the dumpsters could be problematic because you may not be able to see both dumpsters.  R. Georgett will ask J. Silverthorn to check the video footage and see if he can see license plates.  If you can see both, the picture R. Atlee took will be given to DPW and asked if they can paint lines on the parking lot to make the spot for this.  M. Cotrufello said another benefit of this set up is you can have two lanes of traffic, one on either side of the dumpsters.  This resolves an issue of cars backing up when residents visit with us during drop off.   
R. Atlee said she posted on the township Facebook page that the egg cartons are available and someone responded they were interested in the carboard ones for a school project.  She asked them to come get them tonight before the meeting, but no one was in the parking lot so it didn’t work out.  R. Georgett said if someone wants to come at another time when the township office is open, they can let R. Georgett know.  She will put them on her desk and township staff can hand them over.  M. Cotrufello asked if they could just be kept in the office for pick up at any time, and R. Georgett said no that would be a burden on staff.  It needs to be scheduled.    
R. Atlee said we collected newspapers for animal alliance, and the TREX coordinators are doing this work.  The Depot serves as a collection point but it is not a Recycling Committee item.  She said Leo was a huge help and big thank you!  There were no problematic items at the Grit Yard when it was closed.  
M. Cotrufello said many people who came for the electronics were also there for recycling.  He said it was very successful but might not make sense to do more than once a year.  R. Georgett said the county does electronic waste collection four times a year.  M. Cotrufello said the VIP article can include the county hazardous waste date of March 4th.  Leo will include this in the article.  M. Cotrufello said having someone do traffic control and getting more signs will both make the event go smoothly.  
 
Volunteers for the next depot:  L. Rommel, S. Kadlec, Andrea B. and R. Georgett.  We expect that J. Bloom, R. Wolf and other “regulars” will be there as well.  R. Atlee said Dennis and Dawn will be back and plan to attend.  She contacts them through Facebook messenger, and they are11th Hour Rescue another way to find them.  

R. Georgett suggested contacting former recycling committee members who know how to run a Depot may be willing to come run a Depot this year since we are shorthanded at the moment.  Including Will Harrison, Mike Petrus, and Tom Rue.  R. Atlee suggested that maybe Jason Bloom could run one also and S. Kadlec said in addition to working at a Depot there are many other things a lead needs to do.  It was agreed that if Jason or other Depot “regulars” and willing to lead, we will teach them the rest. 

It was agreed that we need help from the Township Committee to find volunteers, and R. Georgett said she has sent an email to T. Ramsey about this.  
 
DEPOT LEAD & GRIT YARD (March to November) OPENING ASSIGNMENTS
	
	DATE
	LEAD

	February 4, 2023 
	R. Atlee/M. Cotrufello

	March 4, 2023
	S. Kadlec

	March 18, 2023 (Grit Yard)
	S. Kadlec

	April 1, 2023
	L. Rommel

	April 15, 2023 (Grit Yard)
	L. Rommel 

	May 6, 2023
	

	May 20, 2023 (Grit Yard) 
	




TREX:  R. Atlee said we need the next volunteer, and have talked about Tabby’s Place in the past.  R. Georgett said D&R Greenway is another possibility and Sourland Conservancy.  R. Atlee said if we aren’t able to find a volunteer and end up doing the collection, maybe make a deal with Old York Winery that if they take our corks we will give them the bench.  S. Kadlec said this puts the onus on  the committee and it was agreed that less than idea, but we’re not in a position to stop taking TREX at this point. R. Georgett said could do the same with Unionville Winery and R. Atlee said Federal Twist as well.  

Styrofoam:  Not ready for a pick up yet.  

Clean Community/Tonnage:  R. Georgett said nothing to report but next month she will bring a 2023 spending plan to review.  She said that the tonnage report is an annual report filed with the State of NJ regarding materials disposed of in/by East Amwell.  R. Georgett said that we then receive a grant from the state, and these funds are used for recycling dumpsters until it runs out.  Then DPW budget pays for the dumpsters.   

Township Committee:  T. Ramsey was not present to report.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS – 
Membership:  R. Atlee said she and Mike need to resign because they are moving and as of March will no longer be East Amwell residents.  She said they will miss the committee and have enjoyed being a part of it.  We will need a new volunteer to be point person for TREX.  M. Cotrufello said Dennis and Dawn may be interested in joining the committee.  R. Georgett said we will connect with them and see them at the March Depot.  R. Atlee said she doesn’t know how to report the weight information to TREX and R. Georgett said she will ask Chantal for this information.  

Foam Palace:  No update, standing item.  

Clawson Park Water Stations:  R. Georgett said this is a Parks and Recreation Committee initiative and we were going to sponsor one station from the Clean Community Grant.  Since Alison was championing this and is no longer on the committee, not sure what the status is.  DPW will install land be responsible for ongoing maintenance of this along with other elements of Clawson Park.  

2023 Meeting Dates:  R. Georgett said there are a few dates that need to be reconsidered.  It was agreed to move to the second Tuesday of March (3/14), the first Wednesday in July (7/5) and in November keep the date and hold the meeting virtually.  There was discussion regarding meeting format and it was agreed that meeting would be hybrid, in person at the township meeting and virtually for committee members via zoom.  R. Georgett will notice these changes in the newspaper and keep this agenda item for discussion at the next meeting.  

Recycling Committee Roles and Responsibilities:  R. Georgett said she put this together in response to the new committee member questions at the prior meeting.  She asked everyone to review the document and provide feedback, edits, changes and it will then be updated and maintained for ongoing reference.  

Recycling Committee Events and Activities:  R. Georgett said this is also a summary document for review, feedback, etc and will be maintained as a working document.   

S. Kadlec said regarding the Spring Clean Up, we don’t accept tires, DPW collected metal, and Rescue Squad took toys.  She said one year there was a shredding event but it’s not an ongoing event.  

VIP and website newsflash (Education/Communication topics):   L. Rommel said he will continue to get more involved and take the lead on articles.  R. Atlee said adding information to the Recycle Coach app regarding where lead acid battery are taken (not the Depot) such as: automotive shops (or google one near you) and this could be loaded onto the Website as well.  L. Rommel asked about access to the website and R. Georgett said going forward only township staff will have access to make changes.  Items for the website can be sent to R. Georgett to upload.  

There was discussion regarding which Facebook page to post information and R. Atlee said she always uses the East Amwell bulletin.  However, the township committee may have a preference regarding where information should be posted (3 pages are Township of East Amwell which is the official page where only staff can post, East Amwell Bulletin board and East Amwell Township), and L. Rommel will ask T. Ramsey for guidance on this.  L. Rommel said he doesn’t need support for the March articles. 

	Month
	Topic
	Committee Resource

	February 2023
	Alternatives to product in plastic
	Sue K. 

	March 2023
	Article on using bale string (provided by resident at the Depot), Items needing sponsor/donors (battery boxes, zero waste single stream box, etc.)  TREX – looking for volunteers to receive a bench.  
	Leo has these covered.  No help needed.  

	April 2023
	Reminder how to prep batteries to put into Depot battery box.
	

	May 2023
	t
	

	June 2023
	
	



Spring Clean Up Overview and Event Lead – S. Kadlec provided a quick overview saying it a day residents can bring most items for disposal including furniture, etc. and there are large dumpsters/staff provided by Republic services as well as the Rescue Squad and a charity, such as Goodwill, to take collections.  She said Republic staff, DPW and township committee come to work and people to collect money as cars come in are also needed; that’s where she will be.  People can sign up and pay in advance, there is an Ordinance that outlines the costs for various sized vehicles.  S. Kadlec said the event goes from 8 to 12 and so organizers need to be there at 7:15 to set up.  

R. Georgett said S. Kadlec will be on site the day of the event and she will coordinate scheduling DPW, vendors, etc to attend.  R. Georgett said she will ask T. Ramsey to talk with Township Committee about this.  L. Rommel will ask the Environmental Commission about helping as well.  R. Georgett suggested asking Will Harrison, former Committee Chair, if he can come help at least part of the day to provide back up for S. Kadlec.  

NEW BUSINESS – 
Goals for 2023 -  S. Kadlec said these should be focused on growing the committee, and continue activities run in the past.  M. Cotrufello said diversifying participation because there are a lot of volunteers doing a lot beyond the committee, sustain what is being done,  and also have both a lead and secondary person for areas of responsibility for coverage.  He said it’s pie in the sky for a four person committee.   R. Georgett said goals will be carried forward to the March agenda.  
 

OPEN TO THE COMMITTEE – no comment

ADJOURNMENT 
[bookmark: _heading=h.1fob9te]Motion was made by R. Atlee which was seconded by S. Kadlec and carried with no objections or abstentions to adjourn at 8:56 p.m. 




___________________________________
Rosemary Georgett, Recycling Coordinator
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